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Ken reported that Energy Coaching’s next training session has not yet been scheduled. Two 
people have signed up already. Ken will schedule follow ups with the people who have 
signed up. 
 

• Pollinator Corridor: Alison reported on her progress submitting a CPA application for 
funding. Alison will be incorporating the latest comments received on the draft application into 
the final application due on Thursday 22 February 2024. The funding request is for $3,600. 
Phil noted that the application must specifically request FY2024 funding if the work is 
expected to begin before 1 July 2024. The area proposed to be planted is approximately 80 
feet by 3 feet. 
 

• Communications and Social Media: Pat provided an overview of new social media 
technology. His PowerPoint presentation showed how the different aspect of social media, 
HubSpot and websites can work together with MassEnergize and its associated features. 
While there is huge potential, the Commission needs to determine what is doable given its 
limited manpower. Pat agreed to put together a step-by-step progression map showing how 
the Commission would implement this by the next meeting.  
  

• Grants and Fiscal Developments: Phil described a pdf he sent showing suggested 
prioritization of grant opportunities. Phil reported that Charlotte has been researching 
additional grant opportunities. 
 

• Fiscal Year 2025 Funding Request: Phil showed the proposed FY2025 funding request and 
asked for comments. Phil showed the town meeting warrant article summary language and 
asked for comments. No one had any comments.  
 

• New Business: Copies of previously approved invoices were circulated for signatures. 
Ginger reported on plans to increase hangar space at Hanscom Field to accommodate 
private jets. Some in the local area are opposed to the plan as it may lead to an increase in 
the region’s carbon emissions. Ginger asked if the Commission wanted to sign a petition 
opposing the plan. The Commission wanted to see a copy of the petition before considering 
whether to sign on or not. Ginger agreed to bring a copy of the petition to the next meeting 
for the Commission’s consideration. 
 
Phil reported that he has been invited to the Economic Growth Committee’s business forum 
to provide a sustainability perspective to the group. Bruce moved to authorize Phil to 
represent and speak for the Groton Sustainability Commission at the business forum. The 
motion was seconded by Ken and the motion carried by unanimous vote. 
 
Bruce reported on his efforts to determine if there are any grant opportunities offered by the 
Commissioners of Trust Funds that the Sustainability Commission could apply for. Bruce said 
that there is a vocational school follow on grant and the Bertozzi fund that looked promising. 
Bruce agreed to talk to the Williams Barn Committee to get their insight as they submit grant 
applications every year. The idea would be to get a grant to pay a student or other person to 
help plan and implement Groton’s pollinator corridor. Last year grant applications were due 
on 10 April 2023.  
 

• Meeting Minutes of 5 February 2024: Ginger moved to approve the meeting minutes of 5 
February 2024 as amended. Bruce seconded the motion and the motion carried by 
unanimous vote. 
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• Adjournment: Ginger moved to adjourn the meeting. Bruce seconded the motion. The 
motion carried by unanimous vote and the meeting adjourned at 8:35 PM. 

 
 

Minutes recorded by Bruce H. Easom.  
 
These minutes were approved by unanimous vote of the Sustainability Commission at their 
regular meeting on 21 March 2024. 


